# AMEETING OF THE ROADS AND FOOTPATHS COMMITTEE was held on TUESDAY 3rd FEBRUARY 2009 at 7.30 pm in the HOWELL HALL, SCHOOL LANE, COPMANTHORPE

PRESENT:

COUNCILLOR S STERICKER

Chairman

COUNCILLOR B BELL COUNCILLOR D BOWEN

COUNCILLOR MRS M STONES COUNCILLOR A TRAVENA COUNCILLOR G WAITE

COUNCILLOR MRS A WINTER

Mrs P D Greenwell

Clerk

### 1. APOLOGIES

Councillor Mrs C Townsend

2. MINUTES OF THE MEETING held 7th October 2008, having been previously circulated, were held to be a true and correct record of that Meeting. PROPOSED by Cllr Travena. SECONDED by Cllr Bowen. ALL IN FAVOUR.

## 3. UPDATE

Main Street lighting is now installed and connected, but has not yet been formally handed over to CYC.

Shopping Centre Car Park Cllr Bowen, Stericker, Mrs Stones, Mrs Winter and the Clerk have met with Bob Williams, CYC Landscape Architect. Following receipt of our Design Brief he has sent us a phased estimate of his costs. A site survey will cost £189, plus Concept Plan at £191 plus consultation fee @ £23 per hour excluding VAT. Cllr Bowen PROPOSED a RECOMMENDATION to the full Parish Council that this work proceed. SECONDED by Cllr Travena. ALL IN FAVOUR.

Boundary at Fox and Hounds No progress.

New Moor Lane Some months ago we had confirmation that this road will not be gritted in bad weather. There is, however, the possibility of a "No Litter" sign.

Grass verge at Top Lane York Pride are investigating what can be done here to protect the grass from vehicles parking by the post box.

Burial Ground New tree is to be planted very soon. A refurbishment of the shed was discussed, and it was agreed to get a price for repairing the roof and guttering.

Bus Shelter Seats have been replaced in the shelter at the top of Merchant Way and the shelter by the Fox and Hounds.

Road Repairs Various potholes have been reported to CYC Highways and York Pride. There are many such repairs to do all over York, and they will prioritise.

**Litter Bins** There are now two commercial bins at the Co-op. The missing bin on Memorial Green is to be replaced.

Allotments The footpath crossover is yet to be marked.

Litter Pick The next one will take place on 28 March. Twenty students from Askham Bryan College will cover the road from the shelter up to Askham Bryan. The Parish Council will organise to do from the bus shelter at the top of Manor Heath up to the Fox and Hounds.

Gas Leak at the traffic lights is still being monitored.

Lighting on the footpath from Low Green to Wheelrights Close is to be a Ward Scheme.

**Light at 19 Temple Lane** Following a letter from the resident, before the end of February Ricky Watson is to investigate the possibility of shading the light so that it is directed away from the bungalow.

**Yorkfield Lane hedgerow** Over the last few years this has become overgrown and weakened. CYC and Persimmon now have an agreement and a maintenance programme. Maintenance will be regular, but not frequent.

**Allotment Agreements** It was agreed that we should put some information on the website. Cllrs Stericker, Bell and the Clerk to meet and discuss.

#### 4. MEMBERS' REPORTS

It was noted that the de-restriction sign at Colton Lane crossroads is missing. Standing water after heavy rain has been noticed on Temple Lane and Main Street.

## 5. DATE OF NEXT MEETING

7<sup>th</sup> April 2009 at 7.30 pm

There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.50 pm.

Signed	Date